
Dear Alta Loma School District Parents & Families, 
 
Thank you for your care, concern and calm during the course of this outbreak.  
 
I wanted to take a moment to update you on our COVID-19 preparedness. Yesterday I 
participated in a briefing with San Bernardino County Superintendents and officials from the 
County Department of Public Health.  We discussed specifically how schools may respond, 
should an outbreak occur in our communities. At this time there are no cases of COVID-19 in 
San Bernardino County. However, we realize that may change at any minute so we will remain 
diligent and prepared should an outbreak occur. 
 
Recently we asked teachers to reflect on their Google classroom proficiency, and inform their 
principal if they will need any additional training in order to send and receive assignments with 
students. Also, we have asked that students be monitored for washing their hands before lunch 
at a minimum. Correspondingly, our custodial staff have made adjustments to our cleaning 
procedures. This includes disinfecting surface areas on classroom desktops and door knobs, in 
addition to our daily standard cleaning protocols.  
 
At this time the County Department of Public Health (CDPH) does not recommend canceling 
large events such as Open House nights. However, it is still prudent to remind students, 
grandparents and guests to stay home if they are feeling ill. 
 
We will continue to update you with news as soon as new information becomes available. In 
the meantime, remember to follow the guidelines and encourage others to: stay home when 
sick, don’t touch your face, and wash your hands frequently.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jim Moore 
Superintendent 
 
CDPH Mass Gatherings Guidance on Novel Coronavirus or COVID-19 
 

https://www.sbcss.k12.ca.us/images/Documents/comm/coronavirus/CDPH-Guidance-for-Mass-Gatherings-and-Large-Community-Events_ADA-Compliant.pdf

